
                                                          

South East Area Joint Policing Subcommittee 

Minutes of meeting held online on 6th October 2022 

 

Attendance: 

 

South East Area Councillors 

Cllr. Claire O’Connor (Chair) 

Cllr. Pat Dunne 

Cllr. Danny Byrne 

Cllr. Claire Byrne  

Cllr. Daniel Ceitinn 

Cllr. Dermot Lacey 

Cllr. Deirdre Conroy 

Cllr. Carolyn Moore 

Cllr. Mannix Flynn 

Cllr. Anne Feeney 

Cllr. Mary Freehill 

 

 

Dublin City Council 

Brian Hanney, Area Manager 

John Mac Evilly, Area Manager 

Chris Butler, Housing Area Manager 

Leah Johnston, South East Area  

 

  

 

 

An Garda Síochána 

Chief Superintendent Anthony O’Donnell 

Chief Superintendent Peter Duff 

Superintendent Timothy Burke 

Superintendent Dermot McKenna   

 

Oireachtas 

Chris Andrews T.D. 

 

Community /Business members:  

Eddie McGuinness 

 

Apologies: 

Karl Mitchell, Director Services  

Cllr. Tara Deacy (Vice Chair) 

Cllr. Patrick McCartan 

Jim O’Callaghan T.D. 

Dominic Hession, Public Domain Officer  

Brian Kirk,  South East Area 

Keri Goodliffe, SICDATF 

  

 

 
 
Order: 
 

 
1. Matters Arising.  

 
 

2. Minutes of June 2022 meeting agreed. 
 

 
3. Presentations:  

 
a. The work of the Victim Support Service.   

 
b. Crime Statistics –  
 

        DMR South Central by Chief Superintendent Anthony O’Donnell 
 

       DMR South by Chief Superintendent Peter Duff 
 
 
 



Issues discussed: 
 

 Domestic Violence/ Sexual Assaults 
 

 Burglaries/Assaults/Crimes where statistic rises are associated with the 
re- opening of the City   

 
 Issues around Anti-Social behaviour  

 
o in City Quay/Creighton Street area 
o in Temple Bar 
o in Glovers Court and Mercer House  
o in Parks  
o Merit of using private security to combat some Anti-social 

behaviour  
 

 Liaison with Older people who are not part of established groups 
 

 Ongoing drug-dealing in the Cabbage Patch area   
 

 Preparations for the Halloween season 
 
 

 
   
A.O.B  

 

Following the DMR Regional Centenary service which took place at the Convention 
Centre, Spencer Dock, on Thursday, 29 September 2022, the Chairperson offered 
her thanks for the invitation to represent this Committee at such an important 
event.  
 
It is so important to acknowledge the work of the Garda Siochána over the past 
100 years, to celebrate the milestone in 2022 reached through relationships 
founded on co-operation, bravery and trust, to pay tribute to the sacrifices made 
by Garda members and their families to keep us all safe and to honour those who 
died or suffered in the making of those sacrifices.   
 
This Committee hopes to continue to work with and to support the Garda Siochána 
in all they do going forward. 
 


